
 
 
 

Department of Communications, Marine and 
Natural Resources 

 
Marine Notice No. 22 of 2003 

 
NOTICE TO ALL SHIPOWNERS, FISHING VESSEL OWNERS, AGENTS, 

SHIPMASTERS, SKIPPERS, FISHERMEN, YACHTSMEN, SEAFARERS AND 
CHANDLERS, DECK OFFICERS, RATINGS IN FISHING VESSELS AND 

NAUTICAL COLLEGES 
 

 
Change to GMDSS Requirement For Second Hand Full Certificate of 

Competency Examination 
 

 
 

The Marine Survey Office wish to advise that as and from the 1st September 
2003, all first time examination candidates for a Second Hand Full Certificate 
of Competency will be required to produce a GMDSS General Operator 
Certificate of Competency (GOC) instead of previously required Restricted 
Operator Certificate of Competency. 
 
 
There will be no change to the GMDSS requirement for candidates sitting a 
Skipper Full Certificate of Competency, which is a GOC, or candidates sitting 
a Second Hand Limited Certificate of Competency, which is a Long Range 

Certificate of Competency. 
 
 
Director General 
Maritime Safety Directorate 
Department of Communications, Marine and Natural Resources 
Leeson Lane 
Dublin 2 

17th June 2003 
 
 

For any technical assistance in relation to this Marine Notice please contact  
The Marine Survey Office, 26-27 Eden Quay, Dublin 1 at 01-8744900. 

 For general enquiries please contact the Maritime Safety Division at 01-678 2360 
Any enquiries concerning Marine Notices should be addressed to: 

Maritime Safety Directorate, Leeson Lane, Dublin 2 
Email: marine.notices@dcmnr.gov.ie 

Or visit us at: www.dcmnr.ie  
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